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May 16, 2006 
This is a statement of support to local authorities having jurisdiction (AHJ) from the Empire Chapter of 
the International Association of Electrical Inspectors (IAEI) for quality electrical installations and 
inspections.  The Empire Chapter IAEI, a respected and accessible resource, can assist the AHJ in 
implementing the New York State Building Code by providing education related to the use of the 
National Electrical Code and associated standards.  

The International Association of Electrical Inspectors and its Empire Chapter support certification of 
electrical inspectors.  The Empire Chapter IAEI promotes safe and proper electrical installation with 
integrity employing the experience of our members.  See our Chapter's Web site at http://empire.iaei.org 
for our activities and the IAEI’s Web site for certification programs.  Below is a list of a few recent 
seminars offered in our Chapter: 

• IAEI Analysis of 2005 NEC Changes 
• IAEI Soares Grounding and Bonding 
• Voltage Drop and NEC Article 220 

Calculations 
• Safe Standby Generator Connections 

• Motors and Motor Controllers and the NEC  
• Arc Flash Hazards and Protection and the NEC 
• Hazardous Locations and the NEC 
• High Voltage Codes and Standards for 

Installation, Inspection, Safety, and Maintenance

The Empire Chapter IAEI supports the national position statement on the value of quality electrical 
inspections.  One means of support is by disseminating knowledge of new National Electrical Code 
(NEC) requirements when updated and communicating Code changes and applications in a quick, 
effective manner.  And so, the Chapter carries forth the IAEI’s goal to educate electrical installers, 
inspectors, sales people, and designers for safe wiring practices and strives to maintain a balance of 
interests among its membership. 

The International Association of Electrical Inspectors’ membership includes electrical inspectors, 
installers, engineers and designers, or any persons or organizations in the electrical industry who wish to 
focus on safety.  The association plays a cohesive role among testing agencies, standards organizations, 
manufacturers, distributors, and contractors.  The IAEI has a broad membership base, but remains the 
voice of the electrical inspectors who have the responsibility of ensuring the practical safeguarding of 
persons and property from hazards arising from the use of electricity. 

Let us assist your Municipality’s AHJ administration of a local qualification and control program for 
electrical installations and inspections according to the NYS Building Code, 19 NYCRR Part 1203.  
Please contact our Chapter President or our Chapter Education Chair listed below. 

 

Respectfully, 

The Empire Chapter of the International Association of Electrical Inspectors 

Michael Miers, Sr. - President 
315-843-5155; FAX 843-5155 
MMiersSR@aol.com  
 

Neil LaBrake, Jr., PE - Education Chair 
315-428-6133; FAX 460-8996 
Neil.LaBrake-Jr@us.ngrid.com 
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